
SOUTH AMERICAN CALL, INC 
Working on the Amazon River, the slums of 

Chimbote and Now Costa Rica

Hello Everyone,

We are looking at doing a congreso in July. I do 
not have the exact dates yet. I will let you know 
as soon as possible. I am hoping for three trips 
this  year.  One  congreso  in  July  and  possibly 
another  in  September  or  October.  I  also  am 
hoping  that  we  will  be  able  to  return  to 
Chimbote to be with the children at Christmas 
time.  All  of  this  is  dependent  on  how  the 
Peruvian government continues to react to the 
epidemic. Pray for us that God will make it all 
possible. He, unlike us, knows no limitations. 

The situation in Peru is still very serious at this 
time.  However,  I  have  been  in  consultation 
with several people there who believe that by 
July we should be able to do a congreso on the 
river. There are no quarantine requirements at 
this time, but a covid test is  still  required. It 
may be that the shots will  be required in the 
near future. I suggest that you consider taking 
the  shots  if  you  plan  to  go.  This  is  not  a 
requirement to go with me. If you want to 
go without the vaccination and it is ok with the 
airline and Peru authorities, it is ok with me. 

The  operation  of  the  soup  kitchens  goes  on 
under the restrictions of the covid clamp down.  
It is very important that we be allowed to bring 
the  kids  back  into  the  buildings  so  they  will 
receive the full benefit of this ministry. We are 
able to get enough food to them so they are ok, 

but  there  i s  so 
much more to the 
soup  k i tchens ;  
fellowship,  a  safe 
place to study, love 
and,  most  of  all, 
the  Word  of  God 
is  administered 
daily.

I  am  anticipating  a  report  complete  with 
pictures from Costa Rica about the children we 
are feeding there. I will share that information 
when it arrives.

We are still awaiting an opening for Honduras. 
The  pandemic  still  prevents  us  from making 
our  exploratory  trip  there.  Bishop  Downs  of 
Arkansas told me only yesterday that he would 
call me just as soon as it begins to open. He is 
very  eager  to  return  because  he  has  business 
there that is pressing. 

Thank you for taking time to read our update. I 
hope to have some encouraging news soon.

Bishop Joe Mercer




